The overwhelming sup-
port of both the library board
and library staff has made

Patti Enright
heads west

TANNER, FRANCES MARIE

Al Peterborough Regional Health Centre, Hospital Drive on
Mionday, January 21, 2002. Marie Tanner (nee Keeler) in her
85th year. Beloved wife of the late Raymond Clifford Tanner.
Loving mother of John Raymond Tanner and his wife
Veronicka. Dear grandmother of Jordan, Sister of Lillian
Parker of Toronto, Marjorie Galley of Peterborough and John
Keeler of Port Hope. Friends will be received at the Comstock
Funeral Home, 356 Rubidge Streetfrom2-4and 7 -9 p.m.
Thursday. Service to be held in the chapel on Friday, January
25th at 10:30 a.m. with the Reverend Bradley Weeks
officiating. In memory of Marie, donations to the Heart and
Stroke Foundation or the Hospital for Sick Children would be

clated by the family. | R
appreciated by the family N&WM.
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At the Trenton Memorial Hospital on Sunday, January 20,

2002 in his 87th year. Lloyd McMurray, beloved husband of
the late Thelma. Dear father of Joe McMurray (Stephanie)
of Omemee and Joan Anne and her husband Jim Smiley of
Lindsay. Dear grandtather of Christopher McMurray
(Rebecca), Enn Scnegra (Jay), Stephen Smiley (Judy) and
Bethany. Great-grandfather of Jordan and Shannon McMumay
and Zoe Sonegra. Brother of Ted and Doris and predeceased
by Velma, Cora, Marjorie, Helen, Madeline, Ruth and Douglas.
Funeral Service will be held at the MacCoubrey Funeral
Home, 11 King StW., Colbome on Wednesday, January 23,
2002 at 2pm. Spring Interment Castieton Cemetery. Friends
may call at the funeral home on Wednesday from noon 't
2pm. Those wishing may make memorial donations by
chegue fo the Parkinson Society, Cystic Fibrosis Foundation
or charnty of choice.
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After nine years in Port Hope, Patti Enright is
Library is definitely a high-
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brarian, she is also pleased
with programs initiated dur-

ed and expanded Port Hope
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Sports
Club
debates
skateboard
park

By Bos OWEN
StAFF WRITER

A proposal to create a skate-
board park in Castleton created
extensive debate at the Castle-
ton Sports Club’s Annual Gen-
eral meeting on January 15.

Close to 20 members and sup-
porters were on hand as the club
hashed out the concept.

The idea came forward as
part of the group’s discussion
about projects for the upcoming
year.

Various suggestions were put
on the table, including a nature
path on undeveloped land the
club owns, and improvements to
the shelter at the Sports Fields.

Those in favour of a skate-
board park cited the lack of one
in the area and the need to pro-
vide the skateboarders with
someplace other than the Castle-
ton Town Hall steps to develop
their skills.

Others worried about vandal-
ism and alcohol. The Sports
Fields have been subject to van-
dalism. Vehicles have driven on
the field and the canteen has
been damaged. The Sports
Fields are difficult to police due
to their location away from
Spring Street.

Proponents of the project sug-
gested that a “park” could be
located on land the club owns
which is nearer the road. Skate-
boarders could be enlisted as
part of the group to construct
‘the park. It would include a

cement pad and various struc-
tures which would be used as
ramps and jumps.

Most of those present agreed
that if the kids were involved
the members would be willing to
look at having a park.

A joint committee has been
formed with Castleton Colborne
Optimists. They will study the
question of how they can have a
skateboard park without van-
dalism to existing property and
facilities.

No time line was set for a
report from the committee
which was struck at the meet-
ing.




